ROY DEN HOLLANDER

Business and Law Consultant

545 East 14th Street, Suite 10D

New York, NY  10009

Tel. & Fax: (212) 995-5201

Mobile 917 687 0652

rdhh@erols.com
March 23, 2001

Daniel Retter

Attorney at Law

225 Broadway, Suite 500

New York, NY 10007

Dear Mr. Retter:

We met in your office on February 22 concerning my wife, Alina Alexandrovna Shipilina or Chipilina, who made material misrepresentations on her application for an immigrant visa.  I informed you that I was trying to interest the INS in deporting her back to Russia.  You told me to draft a letter with accompanying exhibits, which you would review and then decide whether my case against my wife was sufficiently meritorious to present it to the Consul at the Moscow Embassy.  I have enclosed the letter with pertinent exhibits, including a letter indicating that she was in the custody of  Mexican Immigration before being  deported in November 1999, Exhibit 13.

I have enclosed the requested check for $500 and look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Roy Den Hollander

